

Elsa Miller, MAA Director of Assessment

TOWN OF WAREHAM Board of Assessors

54 Marion Rd Wareham, Massachusetts 02571

> Telephone: (508) 291-3160 FAX: (508) 291-3167

Steven F. Curry, MAA, Chairman James M. McCahill David A. Smith John T. Donahue Roxanne Barboza

Thursday, August 22, 2013 @ 5:00 pm

Present: Steven Curry, John Donahue, David Smith and Mike McCahill.

New Business: The board discussed the Borrego Solar facility for taxation. The board discussed whether it wanted to enter into a PILOT program or assess on a yearly basis at fair cash value. The board reviewed the worksheets on valuation presented by Borrego, the state work sheets and potential life and depreciation of the facility. After discussion and review the state's IGR 98-403 on electric generating facilities, a motion was made by Mike and seconded by John to "Assess the Borrego Solar Facility at full and fair cash value for the purpose of yearly taxation". The board voted 4-0-0.

The board's next meeting is scheduled for September 12, 2013 at 5:00 pm.

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn, the board voted 4-0-0 at 5:35 pm.

I certify that the minutes of this meeting are true and correct to the best of my recollection.

Respectfully

Steven Curry/Chairman-Acting Clerk